UNITED CTUS CHURCH

Ohio Conference Edition

Vol. XI, No. 9

A publication of the United Church of Christ

November 1995

Four?

CONGRATULATIONS!!! FOUR BABIES all at once! We are happy to announce that the Revs. Steve and Cheryl Clifford are now the proud parents of quadruplets. There's Paul, Ruth Marie, Heidi Lynn, and Robert, who made their celebrated entrance into the world on Wednesday, October 11. They are eight weeks premature but from all reports at this time are doing wonderful.

These are the first babies born into Steve's family in 42 years. He is an only child, his father was an only child and his mother's sister was childless. What a happy and blessed event.

There will be an Association wide baby shower held at First UCC, Canton, with the date and a list of needed items to be announced.

There is however, some sadness to report. Steve's aunt, Naomi Rix, died on Thursday, October 12, in the Kettering Memorial Hospital in Dayton. Ms. Rix was suffering from the effects of radiation therapy.

Our sympathy goes out to Steve and Cheryl for this loss in the midst of such happiness and change in their lives.